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The California Inland Empire Council and the National Council provide the following advice for those who use the Internet to promote and support their Scouting units or to communicate to the public about Scouting:

Units and members act as private individuals when communicating with the public using the internet. They do not represent the Council or any of its entities (districts, committees, sub-organizations), and are not to suggest in any form that they do so. Units are responsible to and reflect directly upon their chartered organizations. Chartered organizations are asked to be sure their units’ websites are in compliance with the policies and standards set by the organization. 

Decorum 

Scouters should exercise propriety and good taste. Remember that the Internet (including Web sites, chat rooms, bulletin boards, and even e-mail messages) is a public medium. Your conduct reflects not only on yourself and your unit, but also your chartered organization and the entire Scouting movement whenever the audience knows you are a Scouter.

Personal Safety 

While most Internet users are honest, there is a criminal element that seeks information as a way to gain access to victims. For that reason, be especially careful about providing any personal information—names, e-mail addresses, phone numbers, etc. Always get written permission before posting personal information about adult volunteers, and never publish personal information about youth members. Use only the first name and last initial of any youth member, never use a complete name or any address, email or phone number. If you display or post images of adult and youth members involved in Scouting activities on your Web site, you should first obtain written permissions from the adults and the parents or guardians of any youth members. 

Legal Issues 

Myriad federal and state laws govern publishing in any medium, including the Internet—copyright infringement, privacy of information, defamation, etc. You should familiarize yourself with these laws so you can ensure that the information you publish doesn't create any legal problems for you or your chartered organization. Key among these legal issues are that (1) you should never collect personal information about youth members over the Internet, and (2) you should never reproduce or display on your Web sites content from some other source without written permission.

BSA Policies and Procedures 

All policies and procedures that apply to any activity are still in effect when that activity is conducted on the Internet. 

Council Policies

· The content of any unit website must be appropriate to the Scouting movement.

· Unit websites cannot contain links to any sites that contain material that is not appropriate to the Scouting movement.

· Unit websites cannot contain any advertisements or commercial endorsements or engage in the sale of products or services or be used for the purposes of fundraising.

· Unit websites must abide by all laws regarding copyrights, trademarks, and other intellectual property ownership designations.

· Units must consider the safety and privacy of their participants by obtaining the necessary permissions to release information about or images of any individual.

· Unit websites must reflect the policies and standards adopted by their chartered organization.

· Unit websites do not represent the Council or any of its entities (districts, committees, sub-organizations), and are not to suggest that they do so.
· Unit websites are to contain a disclaimer at the bottom of the home page which states, “This website is not maintained by and does not represent the California Inland Empire Council or the Boy Scouts of America.” 

